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Pritchard Family and Friends, 
 

     The Pastor Search Team would like to express our gratitude for your prayers and support since our group's affirmation on 

February 13, 2022. It was a unique situation for Pritchard in that while Bobby opened the door for the PST formation with his 

January 9 announcement, he was still very actively leading us all the way through to his October 23 announcement that he 

would be leaving by Thanksgiving. Due to our comfort with Bobby, our love for the Morrow family, and perhaps even our  

busyness that tends to draw our focus elsewhere, the news still staggered us a bit. Despite the long lead time Bobby provided 

and the eventual inevitability of loss, our hearts still leapt into our throats for an instant and we wondered:  W̄hat now?"  

     The good news was that the PST had already engaged with Chris Richardson back in August. This relationship had moved 

with increasingly mutual interest during September, so by early October, we were already well on our way to our eventual call to 

Chris. The PST is so very thankful for the responsibility entrusted to us by Pritchard, and your confidence shown in our  

decision really hit home on Sunday, November 13
 
when we saw the unanimity of over 280 raised hands for Chris! We have felt 

God's hand envelop every moment and bridge every critical juncture of this journey together.  Soon, as Pritchard begins to  

welcome the Richardsons to Charlotte, we will be able to share additional amazing stories of how His timing continues to weave 

and bind our paths together.  As we enter 2023 - a year of transition perhaps like none we have seen in our 121 year history - we 

must remain unified in order to increase the "horsepower" of our shared yoke, as Chris relayed this past Sunday. We are all so 

excited to see what is in store! 

 

     Thank you again. Sincerely, your Pritchard Pastor Search Team: 

     Vickey Arroba, Meagan Crowell, Perry Holland, Frances Nettles, Chris Wallace, Marilyn Withrow, and Jeff Rogers 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A Message from Pastor Chris  

 

"Long lay the world, in sin and error pining  

'Til he appeared and the soul felt its worth  

A thrill of hope, the weary world rejoices  

For yonder breaks a new and glorious morn' ... 

Chains shall he break, for the slave is our brother 

And in his name, all oppression shall cease" 

 

     I love the month of December. I always have. It's my  

birthday month and Christmas. I love the end of the college 

football season, chili, soups, warm coffee on chilly mornings. 

But even in the excitement, I doubt I'm alone in sometimes 

feeling some melancholy as well. 

 

     We will sing "O Holy Night", but we will also return to a 

world where tears are still shed, oppression still suffocates, 

and hearts still break. We proclaim the arrival of the savior of 

the world, The Word- made flesh! But we also soberly see that 

the world has not been remade. At least not yet. 

 

     The Richardsons are overjoyed and excited to join the 

Pritchard family, but there is still sadness at leaving our home 

here, our schools, our friends. I am confident the Pritchard 

family is excited to welcome us, but there will be sadness to 

say goodbye to Bobby and April. Turning the page does not 

mean forgetting the past, instead it means loving what  

happened and looking ahead to what God is doing next. We 

will be turning these pages together.   

 

     Many of us bear the yoke of Christmas. We believe we 

must be unequivocally happy all month long. We suffer guilt 

that we proclaim a risen savior on Sunday, but see what's 

wrong in the world on Monday. This is what it is to be human 

in the time between times - Jesus has come, Jesus has died, 

and Jesus has risen- but He has not yet finished His work in 

this world. And He has not yet finished His work in you and in 

me.  

 

     To be human is often to be conflicted - we sing and  

celebrate the Holy Night, and we can rejoice even at times 

with tears in our eyes. Faith does not mean we ignore or push 

away grief- it means we embrace it and recognize that grief 

will not have the final word. The final word is The Word. We 

celebrate His Advent this month, and we will someday  

celebrate His wiping every tear and bringing joy everlasting. 

This Christmas season, please do not feel shame at your grief, 

and do not feel you are wrong to still see the difficulty in our 

world. We practice Christmas together to remember what He 

has done and look forward to what He is doing, often in a 

mixture of emotions. We look forward to joining you soon, 

and bearing those yokes together!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Join Pastor Stan Heiser on Zoom each Sunday morning 

if you are unable to meet in person. 

Time: 9:00 AM 

Watch for E-Connect weekly with the Zoom link. 

 

 

Prayer Meeting and Bible Study  
     Join us each Tuesday evening at 6:30 PM for fellowship 

and 7:00 PM for prayer meeting/Bible study via Zoom! 

     Tuesday, December 6:     Stan Heiser 

     Tuesday, December 13:   David Bailes 

     Tuesday, December 20:   Brack Ballard 

     Tuesday, December 27:   Christmas Break 


